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AGENDA

1. Apologies for absence

2. Minutes of meeting 18th April 2013
3. Matters arising and Action Points from meeting 18th April 2013

4. Introductions of new appointments - Rebeccah Slater and Irene Roberts
5. University Research Lecturers and Honorary Senior Clinical Lecturers

6. Financial Report

7. Director of Graduate Studies Report



8. Departmental Research Symposium (“away day”) - Feedback



9. Athena SWAN – Departmental Bronze Award 



10. 
Creation of a Departmental Space Allocation Committee


11. Any Other Business

Present:

Dr. Peter Sullivan (chair)
(PS)



Prof. Georg Holländer

(GH) 

 


Dr. Rebeccah Slater

(RS)


Prof. Andrew Pollard 

(AP)



Prof. Irene Roberts

(IR)



Dr. Dominic Kelly

(DK)



Dr. Matthew Snape 

(MS)  (left prior to item 10) 



Sabrina Harris 
(minutes)

1. Apologies:



Alex Holmes


(AH)


Prof. Philip Goulder

(PG)


Dr. Michael Murphy

(MM)

2.
Minutes of meeting 18th April 2013


The minutes were accepted as a true record of the meeting.
3. Matters Arising and action points from meeting 18th April 2013

Appraisal: 

(i) AP advised that the inaccuracy in the previous academic appraisal form has now been rectified and that it is possible to only submit form C to the Administration Office if this is preferred. 

(ii) PBS advised that there is still a need to have further members of the faculty trained as appraisers, however, the Trust have currently been concentrating on the continuing development/updated training of current appraisers. As soon as training is available for new appraisers then the information will be circulated to the Faculty.

(iii) PBS queried when IR was due for revalidation and whether an appraisal was imminently required. IR confirmed that her revalidation is due in September 2014 and that she was last appraised in June 2013. PBS explained that a further appraisal under the Oxford University Hospitals NHS Trust system may be required due to IR holding an Honorary Clinical contract. IR advised that she has not yet been provided with this contract.

(iv) RS queried whether she would be required to undergo the Trust appraisal given that she is non-clinical and employed solely by the University. PBS advised that the academic appraisal should be sufficient. 

(v) DK advised that his appraisal is normally performed by Satish, but wondered whether this is acceptable as he works across both University and the NHS. PBS/AP advised that he may therefore require a second appraiser and should check on this.
Action(s): (i) PBS to circulate appraiser training information once available; (ii) PBS to check on the status of IR Honorary Clinical contract; (iii) PBS to meet with RS now that she has been in post for several weeks; (iv) DK to check with Satish whether a second appraiser is required for his appraisal.

4. Introductions of new appointments – Rebeccah Slater and Irene Roberts
PBS welcomed Professor Irene Roberts (IR) and Dr Rebeccah Slater (RS) on behalf of the Department.

5. University Research Lecturers and Honorary Senior Clinical Lecturers
(i) PBS asked the Faculty for their opinion on providing Dr Holm Uhlig the title of University Research Lecturer. Dr Uhlig is currently a University Senior Clinical Research Fellow who is jointly shared with Professor Fiona Powrie of NDM. He is has an outstanding publication record and would be an excellent addition to the Faculty. The Faculty were in full support of offering Dr Uhlig the title of University Research Lecturer.

(ii) DK queried whether Dr Geetha Anand may be a suitable candidate for the title of Honorary Senior Clinical Lecturer. She is currently a part-time Paediatrician who holds a small research grant, has published papers, but who also makes an outstanding contribution to teaching. The Faculty were in full support of offering Dr Anand the title of Honorary Senior Clinical Lecturer.
Action(s): DK to ask Dr Anand to apply in writing to PBS

6. Financial Report
PBS provided the Faculty with an overview of the 2012-2013 finances for the Department as provided in writing by Alex Holmes in his absence. The overall approved budget was predicted to have a £300k surplus, however, the Department is currently running with a £20k deficit. Whilst this is thought to be only temporary there are two reasons to explain this deficit; (i) increased support for research grants and underwriting the infrastructure to support the new academic posts; and (ii) decrease in the predicted research overheads. AP expressed concern at how the budget had initially been projected and asked for some transparency in the way the figures were presented.  PBS explained that each of the PI’s are asked prior to year end what their expected grant income will be for the following year and for which grants they are hoping to apply. This information is then used to predict the budget for the following year. Clearly a deficit becomes likely if not all of the predicted grants are successfully awarded. PS also pointed out that PI’s are also emailed on a monthly basis their award status report. AP asked for clarification regarding HEFCE money and whether this is included in the budget setting for the year, or whether it is only included 2 years later.

AP expressed concern at the way the budget is currently set as this has implications for the continued expansion of the department and its research and teaching. PBS pointed out that a full scale and independent review of administrative provision for the department’s research groups had been discussed with David Bryan and was planned to take place in early 2014.
7. Director of Graduate Studies Report 

(i) Student representative: AP explained that a student representative is still required to be present on the Graduate Studies Committee (which takes place during the Faculty Meetings). The Faculty agreed that a student representative will be invited to join the Graduate Studies Committee, and the agenda of the Faculty Meetings will be amended in order to accommodate this.
(ii) Induction for all new graduate students: AP explained that there is currently no specific induction for graduate students in the Department. AP explained that this is a problem as students are asked to provide feedback on the induction process. Therefore a centralised induction process needs to be put in place for DPhil students to engage with central administration and the graduate studies team. Erin Doyle has been asked to set this system up and will eventually provide an induction meeting for all new DPhil students. 

(iii) AP explained that all new students need to be made aware of plagiarism as this is an increasing problem.

(iv) Supervisor training: AP explained that students are required to have 2 supervisors and that all supervisors need have been appropriately trained. The first supervisor has to be the PI responsible for the student but the second supervisor could be another member of the Faculty or even a Senior Post Doc provided they have undertaken the supervisor training. AP confirmed that they do not necessarily have to be part of the University.

(v) Skills training – concerns from the Learning Institute: AP explained that there is an ongoing issue with training being booked but then not being attended. This has a knock-on effect on the Department as we are charged for these places. AP would like to highlight this issue.
(vi) Student Feedback: A system needs to be put in place to gather student feedback. AP advised that Erin Doyle would be asked to set this up.

(vii) AP explained that Transferable Skills training should be encouraged by the Faculty.

(viii) Complaints: Whilst there is an overall complaints system it is now necessary to ensure that there is a specific complaints system for students in the Department of Paediatrics. PS advised that Erin Doyle would be a suitable person as a first point of contact in order to provide information and to further put the complainant in contact with the designated individuals responsible for dealing with these issues. RS explained that she is now a trained mentor for the Medical Sciences Division and she would be happy to be included in the list of individuals for whom students can contact if they have concerns. AP explained that Erin will be organising a student induction meeting in December and that if possible it would be very helpful if RS could attend.

(ix) Monitoring research return: AP explained that there is a need to monitor employability and that currently we have no record of what happens to the students after they have completed with training. It is hoped that a database can be set-up to begin collecting this information in the future.

(x) Confirmation of status form: AP explained that the current form is not fit for purpose and made it extremely difficult to assess the DPhil students during the Research Day. IR offered to help with the assessment of students or to co-supervise as she is very familiar with the format of these assessments having previous supervised students in her role at Imperial College.

(xi) Research/DPhil Day: As AP explained above the assessment of the DPhil students was made difficult due to the form currently in use, but also due to the timing of the Research/DPhil Day, as this currently coincides with the beginning of a year rather than the end. The Faculty were in agreement that the timing of the Research/DPhil Day should be moved to a date in June for following years.

Action(s): (i) AP to contact Chris Green (student representative) to confirm attendance at meetings & AH to ensure that the Faculty agenda is revised to accommodate the Graduate Studies Committee Meetings; 
(ii) AP to ensure RS is provided with the date of the first student induction meeting being organised by Erin Doyle; (iii) AP to send reminder email to students regarding plagiarism; 
(iv) AP to send email to current students and include information in the induction regarding the booking of training;

(v) AP to ask Erin to set-up student feedback system;
(vi) AP to discuss with Erin the set-up of a complaints system 
(vii) AP to ask Erin Doyle to set-up a database to collect this information; 
(viii) AP/Cathy/Erin to look at the diary in order to set a date

8. Departmental Research Symposium (“away day”)
The Faculty unanimously agreed that the day had been a huge success. The growing strength and diversity of research interest in the department was very clear and encouraging. SH advised that not all of the talks given were particularly lay, however, the overviews by each of the PI’s were extremely well received by the support staff. SH suggested that the day be split in the following years to allow support staff to attend only the half, which is more relevant for them. GH suggested that inviting an external speaker; possibly to talk on an interdisciplinary topic (e.g. functional genomics) may further enhance the meeting experience.

9.
Athena Swan – Bronze Application Update
PBS expressed delight that the Department of Paediatrics have been successful in their attempt to gain a Bronze Award. However, there is still work to be done and PBS advised that the Faculty need to continue to be supportive as we move towards the application for Silver.

10. Creation of a Departmental Space Allocation Committee

PBS explained that he has been in discussion with Stephen Kennedy regarding space issues. As part of these discussions an “Interdepartmental Space Allocation Committee” has been created and its members will be meeting soon to set the terms of reference. 

AP expressed concern that he had been allocated space in the Women’s Centre for the SOCCR nurses who are CRN funded and working on NHS research studies, but that this is now being blocked and he is unclear why. PBS explained that there was no question of “blocking” this process but there were unavoidable issues surrounding space being sought by University employees in other University departments. AP explained that he had been specifically asked by Anne Thomson to find space for his NHS/SOCCR Research nurses. AP advised that University employees carry out the vast majority of NHS research, as it is far easier to recruit staff via the University system than the NHS system due to budgetary restrictions. Clearly this needs to be taken into consideration if there are now issues and restrictions on space allocation depending on whose payroll employees are attached. PBS explained that not only was it perfectly reasonable for NHS (NIHR/BRC) funded staff to occupy NHS space but also that the university department of paediatrics had not control over this process. Conversely, when researchers are on the Department of Paediatrics payroll then accommodating them in NDOG space would have to be negotiated to preserve good interdepartmental relationships.
There was no additional business.
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